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Week 4 Term • 12th November 2019

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We would like to wish all families the best for this recent 
period of local bushfires and smoke. We hope that no 
families have been heavily impacted by the local fires. 
With most local schools closed over the past two days, 
our school has remained open with far reduced 
attendance. Parents are not required to write notes for 
not attending school over the past two days, as we 
understand the circumstances that have impacted so 
many families.  
 
We are currently organising refunds for families who have 
paid for their stage 2 student to attend the Cascade camp, 
which was cancelled. In the majority of cases, the refund 
will be received via a cheque in the mail. Those who have 
paid via the portal will receive the refund back that way.  
 
Good luck to our many year five students who have 
nominated to run for a school leadership position in 2020. 
We look forward to hearing your speeches next Tuesday 
afternoon prior to voting. The results of these elections 
will be announced later in the term and new leaders will 
receive their badges at our presentation day assembly on 
10th December. I must take this opportunity to say thank 
you to our current leaders, who have been wonderful role 
models for our students throughout the year. 
 
Thank you to all our students for a very respectful 
Remembrance Day Assembly on Monday morning. Thank 
you also to Mrs Greenway for coordinating this assembly. 
 
Finally, it is time for our swimmers to start getting 
organised for the intensive swimming program. All 
positions have been filled and this program begins next 
Friday. Please make sure you bring your swimming gear 
every day to make the most of this wonderful 
opportunity. 
 
Have a great week everyone! 
 
Kind regards, 
Mr Matthew Hankinson 
Principal 
 

Library News 

Due to fires their will not be a second book fair, they are 

unable to guarantee delivery.  

There will still be Book Club Issue 8 which has been 

distributed to classroom teachers. The last day for orders is 

2nd December.   

Library borrowing for students will cease for the year at the 

end of week 6 22nd November. Please encourage the return 

of any books before the end of the term so they can be 

included in the annual stock take.  

Many thanks.  

 

Notification  

We have had one confirmed case of Whopping 

Cough at school.  

 

 

Term 4 Week 6 What’s on… 

Tues 19th Nov Leadership Speeches and 
Elections 

Fri 22nd Nov Intensive Swim Program  

Term 4 Week 7/8  What’s on…  

26th  Nov  - 6th Dec  Intensive Swim Program  

Friday 6th Dec Volunteer’s Christmas 
Party 1.50pm  

Term 4 Week 9 What’s on… 

Tues 10th Dec  Presentation Day  

Wed 11th Dec  Year 6 Farewell Dinner  

Thurs 12th Dec  Years 3 to 6 Party Day  

Fri 13th Dec  Year K to 2 Party Day  

Term 4 Week 10  What’s on… 

Wed 18th Dec  Last day of Term 4  
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